Iowa Association of Agricultural Education

January 7, 2006
Curtiss Hall, Iowa State University

Minutes
Elsa Schmidt called the meeting to order at 9:06 AM.
	X
	Board Members Present
	X
	Board Members Present

	X
	Elsa Schmidt, President
	X
	Mike Striegel, President Elect

	X
	Jack Cook, Past President
	X
	Brian Feldpausch, Secretary/Treasurer

	X
	Amber Wiebbecke, NC VP
	X
	Cathy Striegel, NW VP (Gary Devries)

	
	David Carlson, NE VP
	X
	Patty Schmidt, SE VP

	
	Rosa Sondag, SC VP
	X
	Andrew Johnson, SW VP

	X
	Dana Weeda, IACTE Rep
	X
	Matt Eddy, Foundation Re

	
	Kristen Hammen, ISU Rep
	X
	Awoke Dillisso , PS VP

	X
	Dr. Robert Martin, ISU
	X
	Dale Gruis, DE

	X
	Craig McEnany, Executive Assistant
	X
	Also present was Clyde Johnson, Region III Chair


Agenda – Cook moved and Eddy seconded the motion to approve the agenda with flexibility.  Motion carried.
Minutes – Feldpausch reviewed the minutes of the August 27, 2005, meeting.  Weeda moved and P. Schmidt seconded a motion to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report – Craig McEnany
General Checking Account –$1,480.63 
Money Market Account - $8,171.26
Region III - $4,843.16 plus interest, this comes due this fall and a checking account will be started for the 2006 Region III.  The Iowa FFA Foundation has secured funds from Farm Credit Services $416, Farm Bureau $600, and Cargill $500 for Region III.
Instructional Materials - $885.32
Conference planning - $882.34.  However, a check was written to IAAE for exhibitor space income.  This will move the account to -$1300.

Membership Report - 175  IAAE members have paid.  It was noted that there are a few committee members and officers who have not yet paid, as well as a number of previous members not paid this year.  Vice Presidents should make every effort to contact those folks soon.  It may be an issue of not getting paid because of invoices sent to schools, etc…  Also a number of first year teachers did not pay who were believed to have joined.  This may be due to the IAAE membership being “Free” while other dues need to be paid yet.
Ex-officio Reports

Department of Ed – Dale Gruis volunteered to share his information when we discuss other agenda items today.
ISU AGED Dept – Dr. Martin – The AGEDs Department has gotten the approval to conduct a second nationwide search for an associate professor.  There will be two new professors this year in the department.  
Dr. Martin shared a memo from the department which impacts some of the services provided by ISU to IAAE.  The department has had many staffing changes and can no longer manage some of the activities.  First, IAAE will take over the management of the trade show at summer conference as of 2006.  After July 1, IAAE will take over all management of the instructional materials packets from construction to distribution.  ISU AGEDS will continue to cooperate with IAAE in planning and managing the summer conference.

Governor’s Council on AGED – February 16 is the public hearings.  Please be sure to attend and encourage fellow teachers, parents, partners, and FFA Alumni to attend.  
Committee Reports – Conference Planning Mike reported on challenges on finding a conference speaker. It is a challenge to stay in the budget.  Wendy Wintersteen, new college of ag dean is an option.  Mike also discussed the credit options.  It looks like there will be a Texas Holdem Tournament this year that will take the place of the silent auction as a fundraiser.  The committee meets this afternoon, and hope to have materials ready to mail in March.
Region III – Clyde Johnson shared the tentative conference schedule.  Registration will be $50, with sponsorship and lower overhead costs, it should be close to a breakeven.  Conference will begin with golf Monday, workshops late in the afternoon, and the picnic and MASS games in the evening.  There will be meetings and tours on Tuesday with the banquet in the evening.  The conference will wrap up on Wednesday morning.  The Iowa FFA Foundation is working on a funding proposal for all District Outstanding Young members to attend.  Each district VP, committee members, and officers should encourage fellow teachers to attend, car pool, etc.  Tom Hoffman, Region III Vice President is arranging to have registration done online.  Johnson will be posting conference materials on the Region III website and the IAAE website when tours and speakers are confirmed in the next couple of weeks.
Policy- Mike Earll has worked with Dr. Martin and the Brenten Center to create the Opening Doors CD with scripts to give to all policy makers in Iowa.  These will be ready for distribution at the Legislative Symposium.

Written reports were also shared from the Member Services and Educational Development.
New Business
New Teacher CD – Weeda reported she had received no new materials from other teachers.  She will clean up the list of what she has and work with Gruis to post them on the AgIowa website.
Mentor/Mentee Program- Feldpausch reported that Ryan Foor has agreed to head this initiative.  He has ideas to incorporate it with activities at conference and throughout the year.  Some type of recognition will be provided to participants at this year’s conference.
Preservice/graduation workshop – IAAE wants to make contact with student teachers before they go out to teach.  Dr. Martin suggested meeting with them at least once but possibly twice.  Dr. Wade Miller has his four week class starting Monday.  A second opportunity would be at the student teaching meeting at the end of the semester.  Feldpausch volunteered to contact Miller about meeting with them early and Striegel volunteered to meet with them in the spring to share conference registration and membership information.
Executive Assistant Evaluation – Cook reported that he, Schmidt, and Feldpausch had began the process and will complete it soon.

NAAE Convention – A report was in the December IAAE Update Online. Clyde Johnson shared that he had been contacted that he had been selected to serve on the National FFA Alumni Board as the NAAE representative.

Ideas Unlimited – Schmidt asked McEnany to be sure all Ideas Unlimited materials were provided to the Educational Development Committee to be put in the packet.  Gruis also thought these could go on the website.
Region III CD/Account – The Region III CD comes due on February 16.  The money will be moved to the IAAE general account for use in conducting Region III.  The remaining balance after interest will go back in a CD in the fall.  Striegel moved and Cook seconded a motion to release the Region III CD money into the IAAE general account. Motion carried.
ACTE Policy Fly In –  The Fly In is  March 6-8, 2006, a Monday to Wednesday.  The cost of registration is paid by NAAE.  The cost of lodging and flight will probably be between $600 and $900.  Cook moved and Wiebbecke seconded a motion  to pay transportation and lodging of the ACTE Fly In for an IAAE representative.  Weeda, IACTE Rep, will investigate the possibility of going with her school administration.
IAAE Dues Proposal – We will recommend the IAAE dues at the next meeting so membership renewals and invoices can go out at the same time conference registration.  We will also have a constitutional amendment to change the language regarding dues.  Currently it states that dues shall be set each year at conference.  It should be changed so dues maybe changed any year at conference.
Strategic Plan and Vision – Moved to next meeting.
Proposal for Development of Core Curriculum – Feldpausch reported on his discussion with CAERT on the development of lesson plans, visuals, worksheets, activities, and tests to expand on the Iowa Model Curriculum.   CAERT can do this at a cost of $1.00 to $1.25 per lesson.  This would include aligning the curriculum with national and Iowa standards.  An example would be the Iowa Model which would have about 589 lessons.  That would cost between $589 and $736 per school for an eight year license.  The reading material or online text could be purchased for $240 for a single computer or $333 per year for a site license for up to 20 computers.  The board agreed that he should follow up on this and get more information on costs.  Gruis suggested he may be able to get dollars for a pilot of 20 to 30 schools next year to assist with development, and then have it fully ready in 2007-2008.
Crisis Fund for IAAE – Doorneweerd presented information on the crisis fund established by many states for member tragedies and emergencies.  She suggested a box on the membership form to contribute.  She also suggested the board setting aside some money to start the fund.  This will be added to the agenda at the next meeting.
Award Nominee lists from VP’s –Feldpausch shared the award nominees suggested by the districts no names were received from the Northeast or South Central Districts.  Feldpausch will contact these members and provide them with an example application.  All board members are encouraged to assist these members and any other member in completing the application process for our next meeting.  Reminder in IAAE member is eligible for the awards, not just those nominated by the districts.
Adjournment -Eddy moved and Johnson seconded the motion to adjourn.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Brian Feldpausch, Secretary/Treasurer
